

Gillette Hockey Association
P.O. Box 3661
Gillette, WY 82717
www.gillettehockeyassociation.com



Jason Percifield, President
Mark Bruce, Vice-President
Heather Wichert, Secretary
Angela Koloski Treasurer
Maggie Sigman, Equipment Director
Lynley Stinson, Registrar
Karsen Kellebrew, Referee-in-Chief
Emily Driskill, Scheduler
Faith Glover, Tournament Director

GHA Board Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, December 3, 2025, 6:00 pm
L and H Industrial Conference Room

1. Meeting Called to Order

2. Roll Call:

Board of Directors:

☒ Jason Percifield, President
☒ Mark Bruce, Vice President
☒ Heather Wichert, Secretary
☒ Angela Koloski, Treasurer
☒ Lynley Stinson, Registrar
☒ Emily Driskill, Scheduler

☒ Karsen Kellebrew, Referee-in-Chief
☒ Faith Glover, Tournament Director
☒ Maggie Sigman, Equipment Director

Non-Voting Members:

☐ JP Johnson, Hockey Director
☒ Alex Stimson, SafeSport Coordinator
☐ Fred Neugebauer, CCPRD Rink Manager

3. Approval of Agenda & Minutes

3.1 GHA Regular Meeting December 3, 2025 – Agenda

3.2 GHA Regular Meeting November 12, 2025 – Minutes

(a) Motion to approve Agenda and Minutes by Jason Percifield second by Mark Bruce, all ayes, motion carried.

4. Public Comment

4.1

4.2

5. Coaches and Managers

5.1 Haley Neumann -

-shared how the girls team is doing thus far. After 4 games the girls are doing well and have been competitive.

-She also wanted to discuss the girls sharing ice time with 8U. She wants the girls to have 3 nights a week of full ice time.

-Emily Driskill stated the girls are sharing ice time because the mites are now getting 2 nights a week instead of only one night a week like last year.

-Jason Percifield said time is the issue forcing girls to share ice time.

-Karsen Kellebrew said we need more commitment from the girls. If only a handful show up to practice, a full sheet of ice is not needed.

-Emily Driskill suggested moving mites to 1 night a week and then pick up a Saturday practice.

-It was also suggested for JP to attend one of these shared practices so he could see how things are going and if a change needs to be made.

5.2 Alison Gee just wanted to express the need for the purchase of a new Ipad.

5.3 There was also talk about locker room 4 not being big enough for the girls.

-Alex Stimson noted that the door on the old locker room opened so that the girls were exposed every time the door opened. He said we need to protect the privacy of the girls and explained that it was not a punishment to be moved. We need to protect the girls. If they don't like locker room 4 then maybe they use the old locker room but are required to show up in a base layer.

-Karson suggested other locker room combinations for moving age groups around.

6. **Old Business**

6.1 Mites Tournament

-Need registration

-Kayla Orgaard would like a different way of collecting money for mites tournaments. Board said to continue the way things are being done, since not everyone goes to tournaments.

7. **Reports:**

7.1 President's Report:

(a) Luke Benett asked about using our boards for his upcoming New Years tournament. Are we ok with this and who has a copy of the contract from the last time?

-Board decided to make a new contract with Luke Benett to use/rent the boards for the New Years tournament.

(b) Do we need to finish the discussion on moving money from the money market to our investment account?

-Still need to move 80% to Investment account

(c) Any feedback on the Stitch & Print (Lisa Hill)?

-Lynley is getting a web-site for apparel & warm-ups

-Lynley also said Lisa Hill will do pre-orders for State tournaments

-Lynley also asked if we wanted to set up a table to add other stuff to pre-ordered apparel, like names and numbers?

7.2 VP/Fundraising Report:

- (a) In-ice/dasher update
 - Only need one person to pick up tickets
 - Will be at Spirit on 12/9 from 5:30 to 7:30pm
 - Will be at Spirit on 1/5, 6, 7 from 5:30 to 7:30pm

7.3 Scheduler's Report:

- a) -Kyle Avery said at one point the goalies would like to have something like a Goalie Nation.
 - Steve Thompson with USA Hockey would be a good choice to come help our goalies. Mark Bruce will reach out to see what can be scheduled.

7.4 Hockey Director's Report:

- (a) Coaching Update -
 - Coaching stuff is going good
 - JP plans to attend more games after Christmas
 - JP is handing out coaching sheets and discipline guidelines
 - JP said they need to have a High School meeting Monday/Tuesday next week

7.5 Treasurer's Report

- (a) Status of accounts –
- (b) General Account Balance - \$150,001.45
- (c) Merchandise Account Balance - \$5,000.00
- (d) Money Market Account Balance - \$134,052.98
- (e) Investment Account Balance - \$228,371.03
- (f) 6 month CD Balance - \$0
- (g) Treasurer's Report
 - 1. Bills to Pay
 - 2. Revenue and Deposits
- Need to move 80% to Investment Account
- GHA still needs ice time bill for Oct & Nov

7.6 Secretary's Report:

- (a)
- (b)

7.7 Registrar's Report:

- (a) -Mites tournament web-site
- (b) -Coaching stuff needs completed by several coaches
- (c)

7.8 Referee-in-Chief's Report:

- (a) Ref schedule
- So far everything is going well, no issues

7.9 Tournament Director's Report

- (a) Mites Tournament
- Casper tournament 1/17 to 1/20
- Faith is starting to go over State planning stuff

7.10 Equipment Manager's Report

- (a) -Maggie will be setting up a table next week during pictures to sell store inventory.

7.11 SafeSport Coordinator's Report:

- (a) Disciplinary Board
- Alex proposed and explained a strategic planning document
- the Board will start working on this.

8. New Business

- 8.1 Hardship limits - future discussion
- 8.2 Grant for 501-C3 from Black Hills Power - Karson Kellebrew
- 8.3 Alumni Game vs High School
- flyer is done, just need to add time and date - 1/2/2026 6:00-8:00pm
- Kyle Avery is helping with Alumni roster
- Lynley mentioned 14U could do a 50/50 to raise money for State
- 8.4 Strategic Planning
- Mission, Vision, Value (6 to 8)

9. Executive Session:

- 9.1 Motion to executive session by Jason Percifield, second by Mark Bruce, all ayes motion carried.

10. Meeting Adjourned

Unanimous Consent to adjourn meeting 8:21 PM

**Next board meeting: January 21, 2026 6:00 p.m.
L and H Industrial Conference Room**